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Ripples in Space-Time 

On the cover - one of the 40-
meter-long arms of Caltech's L
shaped gravity wave detector. 
Gravitational radiation is a prop
agating strain in space predicted by 
Einstein's relativity theory but as 
yet unobserved with any reliability. 
The almost complete laser inter
ferometer, when its sensitivity is 
honed as sharp as it can go, will be
gin a tentative search for these very 
faint signals that would be pro
duced by such violent astronomical 
events as a supernova explosion. 

Actually, the Caltech instrument 
is only a prototype for an even 
more sensitive detector planned on 
a kilometer scale. And the forerun
ner of Caltech's prototype is a 10-
meter instrument at the University 
of Glasgow in Scotland. 

Architect 
of both pro
totypes and, 
he hopes, 
the third 
very large 
detector 
also, is 
Ronald 
Drever, whom Caltech has been 
sharing with the University of Glas
gow since 1979. He is a half-time 
professor of physics at both institu
tions, although his connection with 
Glasgow goes back further. Drever 
received his BSc there in 1953 and 
his PhD in 1958 and has been on 
the faculty ever since (titular pro
fessor since 1975). 

Much of his career has been 
spent looking for gravity waves. He 
cheerfully admits to not knowing 
whether he or anyone else will be 
able to detect this elusive radiation 

but claims, convincingly, that he's 
having a lot of fun trying. "The 
Search for Gravitational Waves," 
beginning on page 6, was adapted 
from Drever's Seminar Day talk 
last spring. 

Light Fantastic 

Technological problems have 
plagued the numerous attempts to 
generate electricity from sunlight 
cheaply. But a campuslJPL team 
led by Ahmed Zewail has been de
veloping a very promising tech
nique to increase the efficiency of 
photovoltaic solar energy conver
sion and reduce the effective cost of 
silicon cells. The encouraging prog
ress on this work is described be
ginning on page 10 in "The 
Luminescent Solar Concentrator: 
An Illuminating Solution for Solar 
Energy" by Dennis Meredith, 
director of the Cal tech news 
bureau. Zewail, whose research 
also involves laser-selective chem
istry (£&5, January-February 
1980), is professor of chemical 
physics at Caltech, where he has 
worked since 1976. He was born in 
Egypt and received his BSc in 1967 
from the University of Alexandria. 
His PhD is from the University of 
Pennsylvania (1974). 

Planetary Recipes 

Despite the 
title of his 
article "On
ions or Plum 
Puddings?' , 
David 
Stevenson is 
not a chef 
but a theo
retical physicist. And his gastro
nomical images (he goes on to in
clude baked Alaska and, less appe
tizing, rubber ducks and oceans of 
cleaning fluid) serve as models for 
the structure and composition of 
planets in our solar system. 
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Stevenson became interested in 
planetary science at Cornell, where 
he received his PhD in 1976 in 
theoretical physics. Previously he 
had earned his BS and MS from 
Victoria University in his home
land, New Zealand. After two years 
as a research fellow at the Austral
ian National University in Canberra 
and another two years as assistant 
professor at UCLA, he emigrated 
across town to Caltech. He has 
been associate professor of planet
ary science here since 1980. 

The article for £&5, which be
gins on page 16, was adapted from 
his November Watson lecture. 
Actually, Stevenson does like to 
cook. He doesn't care much for 
plum pudding but does put onions 
in chili, his favorite recipe. 
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